North Carolina Libraries

Vol. 24, Nos. 2, 3

Spring, 1966

CONTENTS

The President Reporting Inside Front Cover	er
From the Editor's Desk	2
Policy Statements for Selection of Library Materials — Laura Dell Justin	3
Federal Legislation: An Opportunity and Challenge — Edmon Low	8
1965 NCLA Conference Minutes	2
Impressions and Reflections — Philip S. Ogilvie	4
North State News Briefs 2	6
New North Carolina Books	9

The building on the cover of this issue is the Carnegie Library of Charlotte, which served as the Queen City's public library from 1903 until it was razed to make room for the present Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County, dedicated November 19, 1956. The Carnegie Library was made possible by gifts totalling \$25,000 from Andrew Carnegie contingent upon an agreement by the city to support the library with an annual appropriation of \$2,500. Architects for the building were Wheeler and McMichael and contractors were the Lazenby Brothers. The engraving for this photo was made from a print in the picture files of the Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County.

EDITORIAL STAFF

Editor: Alva W. Stewart, University of North Carolina at Charlotte.

Associate Editor: William S. Powell, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

Editorial Advisory Board:

College and University Libraries: Ardie L. Kelly, Catawba College, Salisbury.

Junior College Libraries: Joseph Dixon, Brevard Junior College, Brevard.

Public Libraries: Irene Hester, Greensboro Public Library.

School Libraries: Frances K. Johnson, University of North Carolina at Greensboro.

Special Libraries: Richard C. David, Liggett & Myers Tobacco Co., Durham.

Circulation Manager: Stella Townsend, Greensboro City School Libraries.

Photographer: Samuel M. Boone, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

Publishers: Joseph Ruzicka Jr. and C. Merle Bachtell, Ruzicka Bindery, Greensboro.

Published four times a year by North Carolina Library Association. Membership dues of \$2.00 per year include a subscription to North Carolina Libraries. Subscription to non-members is \$2.00 per year and fifty cents per issue. Correspondence concerning membership should be addressed to the Treasurer, Mr. Leonard Johnson, Greensboro Public Schools, Drawer W, Greensboro, N. C. 27402. Correspondence regarding subscriptions, single issues, and claims should be addressed to the Circulation Manager at the same address. Editorial correspondence should be addressed to the editor, 1803 Herrin Ave., Charlotte, N. C. 28205.